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Weekend Events 

Friday 

7:30 p.m. Adult Horseshoes  

Come to horseshoe pits to play or just 

hang out.  

Saturday 

May 18, 8:30 a.m. - Golf Scramble 

Outing  Sign up on the bulletin board. 

 

11 a.m. – Kids’ Craft with Amie 

Kids, come to the rec hall. 

 

4 – 7 p.m. Dieciocho de Mayo – a 

Mexican social gathering in Safari 

Square.  See flyer on board.  

 

8 p.m. - Adult Cornhole 

Come to the shuffleboard courts near 

the rec hall to play. 

 

Upcoming Events 

May 25, 10:30 a.m. Book Club  

Organization Meeting in the adult 

rec hall.  Teens and adults welcome. 

 

May 25, The 70’s Project Band 

at the beach or in the rec hall 

 

May 26, Memorial Day Weekend 

horseshoe tournament  

 

May 26, New Campers’ Reception   

Plan to come and meet our new 

seasonals as well as our workampers. 

 

May 29, 4 – 6 p.m., WWSW  

“women who sip wine.”  Rena 

Simoes’ site #30 - ladies BYOB  

 

June 1, Poker Run – Host sites are 

needed and get FREE play!  See 

Joannie site 97 for questions.  

 

June 15, Saturday, 5 - 8 p.m. Oz’N 

Bones BBQ Food Truck   

Purchase and enjoy some BBQ from 

Oz’N Bones food truck.  

 

June 15, Saturday, 8 - 11 p.m 

Country Steel band   Come to the 

gazebo to hear great country music.  

 

The Boat Field Is Closed 

 

 

Poison Ivy 
Do you see poison ivy in and around 

your campsite?  Let the office know of 

the location so we can target the 

spraying in the next couple weeks.  

 

 

Picnic Tables 
If your picnic table is in need of repair 

or has peeling paint, please inform the 

camp office.  We will want to know if 

you want the same table returned or if 

another table will do.  

 

 

Dock Occupancy 
All campground docks are in the water 

but two of the docks are not ready for 

occupancy.  Docks C and J will be 

ready on Sunday.  Please confirm your 

slip location with the office before 

tying up.  If you are new to Laurel 

Lock docks or are unsure how to 

secure your boat to the dock, please 

call Tom Hornat for assistance prior to 

tying up.  He can be reached at 860-

965-1453.  Do not attach any 

hardware to the docks.  Remember, 

fishing is not allowed on campground 

docks.  

 

 

Technical Difficulties 
Our stone delivery tractor is currently 

being repaired.  Please have some 

patience in getting your stone 

deliveries until the tractor is up and 

running again. 

 

 

 
860-859-1424 

 

Golf Cart Drivers 
Laurel Lock’s insurance policy does 

not allow for anyone without a 

driver’s license to operate a golf cart.  

That being said, our office was 

witness last weekend to grandchildren 

and children at the steering wheel of a 

golf cart while sitting on adults’ laps.  

This is not allowed.  Don’t forgo 

your ability to have a cart on LLC 

property by allowing minors to co-

drive carts.  Additionally, make sure 

anyone you allow to drive your cart is 

aware of campground rules.  If you 

don’t yet have your site number 

displayed on the front and back or left 

and right side of your cart, please 

make sure your 4” numbers are in 

place by next weekend.  

 

 

Last Weeks’ Chatter 
The back of last week’s Chatter lists 

all our seasonal campers for 2024. If 

you didn’t get a copy, inquire in the 

office.  Remember, Chatters are on-

line each week at laurellock.com. 

Correction to last week’s site 

numbers:  Workampers Nicolette and 

Dave Farrell occupy site #119 and 

Sherri and Brent Ross occupy site 

#100.   

 

 

Ladies Shower -Safari Square 
The ladies shower in the Safari Square 

bath house currently out of order. 

 

 

Sad News 
It is with a heavy heart that we 

announce Steve Steele of site #5 

passed last week after a 10-year battle 

with cancer.  Our condolences go out 

to Lori and his entire family.  We have 

a card campers can sign in the office 

this weekend for Lori and family.   

 

 

Stick To The Roads 
Due to an excess of rain in the past 

few days, please only drive carts and 

cars on the roads.  If you drive on the 

grass and make ruts, it’s up to you to 

fix them.  


